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September 30, 2019 
 
 
Town of Hanover Planning Board 
Town Hall Ste. 24 
550 Hanover Street 
Hanover MA 02339 
 
Re:      Response to Peer Review Letter #2 

Hanover Crossing  
1775 Washington Street, Washington Street rear, Mill Street 
Hanover, MA 02339 

 
Cc:      Matt Doyon, Comprehensive Environmental Inc. 

Lloyd Sova, PREP 
            David Hall, The Hanover Company 
            Frank Marinelli Esq. 
 
Dear Members of the Board: 
 
On behalf of our client, PREP, 5905 E. Galbraith Road, Suite 1000, Cincinnati, Ohio 45236, we are pleased to 
submit the following documents: 

• 2 full size and 7 (11x17) copies of the “Site Development Plans” revised September 20, 2019 by Kelly 
Engineering Group, Inc. 

• 2 full size and 7 (11x17) copies of the Residential Site Development Plans Sheets C-3, C-4, & C-5 
revised September 30, 2019 by TetraTech, Inc. 

• 2 copies of the Letter “Response to DPW Comments” dated September 30, 2019 by Kelly Engineering 
Group, Inc. 

• 2 copies of the Memo “Hanover Crossing Residential” dated September 30, 2019 by TetraTech, Inc. 
• 2 copies of a letter to the Conservation Commission  dated September 30, 2019 
• 2 copies of the “Supplemental Stormwater Management Calculations” dated September 30, 2019 

 
These documents include all revisions required since the plans and documents were initially filed with the 
Planning Board application in May. The revisions are the results of comments from the Town of Hanover 
Conservation Commission and their peer review consultant CEI, the Planning Board and their peer review 
consultant CEI and the Town of Norwell (for the Norwell portion of the project). These changes are generally 
categorized as follows: 
 
General Plan Changes 

1. 196 parking spaces are proposed to be land banked: throughout the hearing process there were 
comments relating to the need for parking in areas where they would be less used. The revised plans 
show the land banking of parking spaces at the rear of the site. These land banked spaces will only 
be constructed if they are needed for a use in the future. Even with the land banking of the parking 
spaces, the property in its entirety will still comply with the Town of Hanover parking requirements. 
  

2. The maintenance building has been relocated: The Town of Norwell portion of the property is in 
the aquifer protection overlay district that may affect the use of that building. The building was 
relocated to the Hanover portion of the property. 
 

3. Sidewalk has been added between Route 53 and the proposed Market Basket building: during the 



italics

C.  Civil Site Design 
1. The riverfront enhancement area and compensatory flood storage location is an outstanding issue. 

However, the comment can be resolved through the Conservation Commission review, results of which 
will not impact the Planning Board. 

D.  Stormwater Management Design 
2. CEI reviewed a concept of the stormwater management design to address our concerns in discharging 

stormwater to the ORW, but the Applicant has not produced a detailed design. We believe this issue is an 
open item that can be resolved through the Conservation Commission without impact to the Planning 
Board. 




